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Principalôs Report 

NAPLAN 

The Literacy and Numeracy tests commenced 

yesterday. These tests are being done online. 

Results will be sent to families during Term 3. 

Every Day Counts 

Attendance at school is important for so many 

reasons. We all want our students to get a great 

education, and the building blocks for a great 

education begin with students coming to school 

each and every day. Students develop good habits 

by going to school every day ï habits that are 

necessary to succeed after school, whether in the 

workplace or in further study. There is no safe 

number of days for missing school ï each day a 

student misses puts them behind, and can affect 

their educational outcomes and their social 

relationships.  

Remember, every day counts. If your child must 

miss school, speak with your home group teacher 

or ring the General office as early as possible. 

Motherôs Day Celebrations 

While I was not able to attend the movie night last Friday, the High Tea was a great event with 

many Mums, Grandmothers and Special Friends coming along to be spoiled with some fabulous 

food. Thanks must go to the Parentsô Club and F-6 staff for their efforts in organising this event and 

to the student helpers: Sophie, Tahli, Eliza, Bridie, Zarlie and the Year 7 Home Economics class. 

Many thanks to Abby, Leah, Amelia and Emily for their presentation of the poem to Mum. 

Working Bee 

Due to inclement weather last Friday (rain didnôt let up early - which is great!), the working bee has 

been rescheduled to Friday 24th May. 

What happens at School? 

DIARY DATES 
 

May 

14th Gateway Boort Business Excursion 

15th School Council Meeting 

20th NCD Cross Country St Arnaud 

23rd ï 24th OES Y11 Mt Cole Camp 

23rd Gateways Salute Olive Excursion. 

24th Drama Exc Ulumbarra Theatre  

24th Working Bee 

27th ï 28th Granite Ride 

28th ï 30th Driver Ed Program Charlton 

29th Year 9, 11 & 12 Defence Force Session 

 

JUNE 

4th Cross country run Yr 7 -12 St Arnaud 

6th ï 7th Gateway Exc North East Victoria 

10th Queenôs Birthday Holiday 

12th Hockey 7ôs Bendigo 

14th Report writing day ï pupil free 

21st Try VET day NCTTC Yr 9 & 10 

23rd ï 28th Year 11 Trip 

24th ï 28th Bogong Trip 
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VISION STATEMENT  

Our  vision is to empower our students and staff to work together to become active 

and valued community members. We provide a safe and supportive learning 

environment, which fosters independent, resilient lifelong learners. 
 

BDS Motto:  Ψ!ŎƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ 9ȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜ ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΩ 
 

BDS Beliefs and Values: Acting in a Safe and Responsible Manner 
 
 

 
 
 
   
 

 

 

 

We ask that students are not on the school grounds before 8.40am each day as supervision is not provided  

before this time. 

 

mailto:boort.district.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au


Please read the short blurb about questions to ask kids about their day at school. These are great 

questions and will promote some good conversation ï more than the old ñWhat did you do at 

school today?ô 

Lee-Anne Sherwell 

Principal 

 

Principalôs Availability Over the Next Week 

Thursday Friday Monday Tuesday Wednesday 

At School   At School At School   At School Echuca - PD 

 

 

 

Heywire 

The annual Heywire cycle begins with a storytelling competition - open to 

people aged 16-22, living in regional or rural Australia. Heywire encourages 

young people to tell stories about their life outside the major cities in text, 

photo, video or audio format. Over the past 17 years, more than 9,000 young 

Australians have taken part. 

Entries close 17th September 

See Mrs Gould for more information. 

 

National Simultaneous Story time (NSS) is held annually by the Australian Library and Information 

Association (ALIA). Every year a picture book, written and 

illustrated by an Australian author and illustrator, is read 

simultaneously in libraries, schools, pre-schools, childcare 

centres, family homes, bookshops and many other places around 

the country. Now in its 19th successful year, it is a colourful, 

vibrant, fun event that aims to promote the value of reading and 

literacy, using an Australian children's book that explores age-

appropriate themes, and addresses key learning areas of the 

National Curriculum for Foundation to Year 6. 

By facilitating NSS we aim to: 

¶ promote the value of reading and literacy, 

¶ promote the value and fun of books, 

¶ promote an Australian writer and publisher, 

¶ promote story time activities in public libraries and 

communities around the country, 

¶ and provide opportunities to involve parents, grandparents, 

the media and others to participate in and enjoy the occasion. 

NSS receives positive media coverage, generates a great deal of community interest and is held annually as 

part of Library and Information Week. 2018 was our biggest and most successful NSS to date with over 

1,062,230 participants at over 8,255 locations. 

 

Study Club: 

Time for study will be made possible for students who would like to have assistance to complete homework, 

missed work or consolidation of their learning.  I will be available during the times listed below and would 

be pleased to assist in most Educational Domains.   

The student is required to: 

1. Contact me prior to any one session to inform me of their attendance.  

2. Sign in at the front office before attending Study Club.   

Days and Venues: 

  Monday  3.45   to 4.45 pm Venue:  Library 

Thursday 12.20 to 1:00 pm Venue: C21 

Thursday 3.45   to 4.45 pm Venue: Library 

Thank you, 

Mme Siân 



Working Bee Rescheduled 

Due to the wet weather last Friday, the working bee has been rescheduled to Friday, 24th May. 

 

Term 2 Working Bee Roster Friday  

May 24th 2019 

 

Caine, Mr G & Mrs F Malone, Mr M and Mrs N  

Challis, Ms J  Matthews, Ms A 

Chasiya, Ms R Perryman, Mr D and Mrs T  

Cockerell, Mr R & Mrs F  Poxon, Mr H and Mrs A 

Doyle, Ms D Ritchie, Miss K  

Eldershaw, Mr N and Mrs C Rye, Mr L and Mrs J  

Featherby, Mr S and Mrs S  Scott, Mr C and Mrs M  

Fuller, Mr R and Mrs N  Streader, Mr B & Kelly Ms P 

Gooding, Mr N and Mrs K  Thompson, Mr A and Ms E  

Hird, Mr C and Mrs K  Trinchi, Mr J and Mrs K 

Holland, Mr N and Mrs J  Vanderwerf, MS E 

Holland, Mrs M  Williams, Mr D & Mrs F 

Kerr, Mr R & Curtis Ms J Willis, Mr M & Mrs K  

Leversha, Mr B and Mrs B  Wright, Mrs R 

Malcolm, Mrs L  
Tom Bleicher 

 

Motherôs Day High Tea & Movie Night 

The new Parents Club were extremely proud to host two brand new events to help celebrate Motherôs Day 

within the school last Friday 10th May. 

The F-6 High Tea was a huge success and extremely well attended. We were overwhelmed by the amount of 

mums, nannas, grandmas and special friends. Thank you so much to everyone for supporting this event, 

especially on such a cold and windy day. 

Special thanks must go to all the F-6 staff for their hard work and preparation for the event. The gorgeous 

home-made decorations, hand massages and reading of the poem all added to the wonderful afternoon. 

Thank you to Mrs Sherwell for her ongoing support of these new events and all our new ideas. We look 

forward to making some more announcements shortly. 

Huge thanks to Mrs Chamberlain and her Year 7 class for all their delicious cooking - the scones and slices 

were very well received!! 

Thanks to all our families, and some staff, for providing the beautiful home-made food for the event. The 

array of afternoon tea was very impressive. 

Thank you to our four SRC senior students for assisting throughout the afternoon with serving of food and 

drinks, photography, washing up, etc. Well done Sophie & Eliza Perryman, Tahli Maxted and Emmerson 

Doyle. 

And finally, thanks to the Parents Club - members and friends - for providing food, sandwiches and hosting 

this special school event for our F-6 families. 

The Years 7-12 Movie Night, featuring óGreen Bookô, was held in the Drama Room from 7pm. 

We were pleased to welcome 30 people who all enjoyed the movie as well as the popcorn and drinks on sale. 

Thank you for supporting this event on such a chilly night!! 

We hope to build on this event in the future and look forward to working with the students re film selection, 

etc. 

This event would not have been possible without the expertise and hard work from Mitch Baker - thank you 

so much!! 

Thanks also to Mrs Chalmers for her support on the night. 

Wishing all our mums a very Happy Motherôs Day.   

Kathryn Lanyon 

BDS Parents Club President  

 
 
 
 



 

 
 



 
Motherôs Day Events. 

Thank you to our Parentsô Club for catering and organising our F-6 Mothers and Friends Afternoon Tea and 

also our Year 7-12 Mothers and Friends Movie Night on Friday, 10th May.  Both events were a great 

opportunity to celebrate the special role that Mothers, Grandmothers and special friends have in the lives of 

our students.   

We hope that these events will become calendar events to look forward to each year at Boort District School.  

 
Year Three and Four 

The Year 3 / 4 classroom are on the lookout for any packaging that sheets, doonas or pillows have been in. 

We are looking for these to store games we have made in. 

Thank you Mrs Featherby and Year 3 / 4 

 

Peer Support- Week 3 

This week in Peer Support students will discuss skills and how to communicate their feelings and needs to 

others. The students will discuss skills they use when participating in a variety of activities. When children 

understand they already have many of the skills needed to succeed, they can feel more confident when trying 

something new. The students are asked to identify events which trigger different feelings.  

Encourage your child to remember the skills they have used in one activity when trying something new. 

Also encourage your child to communicate their feelings and needs.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Preliminary Notice      

Fruit Tree Fundraiser  

Our annual Fruit and Ornamental Tree Order will be on again this year.   

The tree list will be circulated by the end of the month with orders to 

be completed by mid-June. 

Thanks in advance ï Boort DS, Kim and Jo  

 

 

 

Responsible Pet Ownership: 

On Friday, 10th May the F-4 students participated in sessions with Tracy and Harley from the Responsible 

Pet Ownership Education Program.  Tracy spoke to the students about safe ways to approach a dog, what to 

do if you are approached by an unknown or angry dog and looking after the needs of a pet.  Students were 

provided with an information booklet to take home following each session.  You may like to visit the óPet 

Townô website with your child to increase understanding around responsible pet ownership and dog safety.  

Edwina Chalmers and Courtney McOrist 

 

 



Year 12 Excursion to see the play óWomen of Troyô. 

 
 

Year 12 students recently travelled to Melbourne to see the live performance of the ancient Greek play they 

are studying for English. Here are some of their comments about the performance.   

 

It was really interesting to see the difference on how they interpreted the Women of Troy ï Dylan Robinson 

Andrew Blackman has done it again! Everybody in the play gave ótour de forceô performances that 

heightened the play beyond belief- Archie Bear 

An absolutely marvellous show and performance! Really helped deepen my understanding of the story and 

brought up moments I hadnôt even noticed before. Greatly beneficial to my learning. ï Rory Grogan 

The play was a great insight to the story and gave me a deeper understand into the novel of Women of Troy- 

Kait lyn Cockerell 
The play óWomen of Troyô was extremely insightful in not only possible differing interpretations of the text, 

but also in what Euripides was trying to portray with his script. It was an overall wonderful and beneficial 

experience- Zailey Canfield 

Seeing the play Women of Troy was a great experience as we got to see the characters in it come to life and 

get a deeper understanding of the play to help with our studies. ï Molly Meadows 

The play was really great to see so we could gain a greater understanding of what was actually going on after 

the Trojan war. All of the characters were very different creating contrasting views of the situation. Also, I 

loved meeting Don Fry. ï Zoe Bremner 

The play of Women of Troy was slightly disturbing. Aieeeeeee, but overall rather educational. ï Darcie 

Chamberlain 

The play was super insightful & the Q and A afterwards gave us a different view on many of the concepts 

explored. -Grace Hosking 

Many thanks to Adrian Grogan for driving the bus and the students who approached the excursion so 

positively. 

 

 

  the Art Room 
 

 Student Name   

Foundation Milla Smythe For using ósuperheroô eyes to count during maths. 

 William Haw For showing greater independence during writing time. 

 Luke Willis For his consistently neat handwriting. 

Year 2/3 Cleo Velleley Being a great helper in the classroom. 

 Kaylie Edwards For using beautiful manners all of the time. 

 Denver Dula For trying his best with reading and writing activities. 

Year 3/4 Alena Edwards For excellent listening skills. 

 Cooper Gooding For working hard on understanding texts. 

 Tristen Zanker For asking fantastic questions about subtraction. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

F-6 Cultural Performance: Return of the Bully 

On May the 1st, the F-6 cohort was lucky enough to be visited by the 

Starrs Productions ñReturn of the Bullyò show, which looked at 

ways in which children can stop bullies without becoming a bully 

themselves.  

In the show, Poppy is being bullied by another kid at her school. She 

goes to her Sensei for help and advice, where he teaches her the three 

secrets of the bully, and the six strategies that can help her deal with 

her situation. 

The three secrets of the bully 

1. You canôt beat a bully by being a bully. 

2. Bullies want a reaction. 

3. Bullies like to feel tall by making you feel small. 

The six strategies to deal with bullies 

1. Stand tall 

2. Donôt react 

3. Donôt argue 

4. Donôt throw stones 

5. Block their path 

6. Journal: Who, What, When, Where, Why 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Career News from NCLLEN 

DeakInspire  
DeakInspire is one-day conference style event that aims to inspire and empower students to achieve their 

future goals and ambitions at Deakin. Itôs a mix of course exploration and personal development.  

This event is especially for Year 10, 11 and 12 students who want to explore their future direction. It is for 

Geelong Waurn Ponds Campus, on Tuesday 2nd July from 9am-3pm  

Burwood campus, on Thurs 4th of July from 9am-3pm  

To register please visit: https://www.deakin.edu.au/about-deakin/events/deakinspire 

 

The ConocoPhillips Science Experience  

The Science Experience is a fun 3 day full of science activities for Year 9 and 10 students in 2019.   

Each program is designed to provide students who have an interest in science with an opportunity to engage in 

a wide range of fascinating science activities under the guidance of scientists who love their work.  The 

program takes place in over thirty-five universities and tertiary institutions, within many different laboratories 

and lecture theatres. Participants perform experiments in the laboratories, meet and hear senior lecturers in the 

lecture theatres, attend site visits and walk around and experience what it is like to be on the campus of a 

university or tertiary institution. More than 68,000 students have taken this rare opportunity, up to date. 

The program also provides information about further studies in science, technology and 

engineering. It highlights the wide range of careers that allow students to pursue their 

interest and abilities in the sciences.  The cost is $190 for the program, excluding travel 

and accommodation. 

https://www.scienceexperience.com.au/ 

 

 

https://www.deakin.edu.au/about-deakin/events/deakinspire
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Community News 
AUSTRALIA'S BIGGEST MORNING TEA 

for the Cancer Council Australia 
 

Thursday 23rd May 2019 
9.30am ótil Midday                                                            

at the B.R.I.C. Godfrey St Boort 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Have a cuppa with a friend 

  Donations, helping hands and plates of morning tea are most welcome.  Ph. Annie Meadows on  

 0438 065 617  or  BRIC 5455 2716 

Come along & raise your cupfor Cancer Research! 
 

 


